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SlIrYey .f Tea Market 

373. Shri P. C. Borooah: Will the 
Minister of Commerce and ludustr,. 
be pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that a sur-
vey of tea market in the Western 
States of the U.S.A. was recently made 
by the Tea Adviser; 

(b) if so, what were his findings; 
and 

(c) what measures have been sug-
gested by him to improve the Indian 
'fea Trade in those countries? 

The Minister of Commeree (SIIrI 
Kanuugo): (a) No, Sir. 

(b) and (c). Do not arise. 

Export Dot,. Oil Tea 

374. Shri P. C. Borooah: Will the 
Minister of Commeree ad IDdustr;r 
be pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that he re-
marked at the previous Joint Import 
Export Advisory Committee meeting 
that Government would consider the 
demand of tea industry for reduction 
in or abolition of export duty on tea, 
if it was assUl'ed that all a resul!t of 
such a step there would be an appre-
ciable addition to tea exports; 

(b) if so, assurance in what way and 
form was conceived in the above )'e-
marks; 

(c) whether increase in productioll 
of tea to a certain extent would be 
sufficient to justify consideration of 
the case; and 

(d) if so, to what extent? 

The Minister of Commerce (Shr1 
Kanango): (a) and (b). The remarka 
referred to by the Hon'ble Member 
should be construed in the general 
context in which they were made. It 
was stressed that it was presumed 
that the industry ean bear the export 
duty and that export will not be 
affected even if export duty continued 
to remain in the picture. It wa. also 

stressed that it would be a point for 
consideration if one was sure that by 
the removal of the export duty a fair-
ly large additional quantity of tea CD 
be exported. This aspect of increuetl 
exports iii always taken into cOllSi-
deration in deciding the tax struc-
ture on the tea indusUT. 

(c) and (d). A mere increue ia 
production alone will not ensure any 
appreciable addition to tea exports. 

Sbip-Scra~ la4ustr;r 

( Dr. Pashopati MandaI: 
375. i Shrl S. C. Samaata: 

l Shrl Sobodh llauda: 

Will the Minister of Commerce aJUl 
Indastr;r be ple,ased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that the 
Indian ship-scrappers have urged the 
import licensing of uhserviceable 
ships of foreign origin to the tune of 
2 lakh gross tons per annum tor 
breaking; 

(b) whether encouragement of 
ship-breaking besidell providing ex-
tensive employment opportunit.y and 
yielding the exchequer handsome re-
venue by way of taxes, will ensure 
steady raw material supply to the ell-
gineering units and re-rollers; 

(c) whether the ship-broken re-
coveries would obviate the direct im-
port of re-rollable scrap, industrial 
lICl'ap, non-ferrous items, machiner:r 
ete. to a very large extent and th~ 
fore the import licensing of scr-. 
llhips will not call for a fresh s-
change allocation of any great m ... 
nltude; and 

(d) if so, whether it is not the ia-
tention of Government to give tiIle 
.hip-scrapping industry the conaidera-
tion it rightly deerves! 

The Miaister of Commerce (Slui 
KanUDgO): (a) Yes, Sir. 

(b) to (d). The avaTIability of iIa-
dustrial and re-rollable scrap withia 
the country has gone up owing to the 
increa$e in the production of steel. 
But on the other hand, the demani 
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for industrial scrap in the country has 
come down due to the greater avail-
ability of prime materials. The scrap 
that would become available by 
·breaking up of ships would not elimi-
.1late the need for import of industrial 
strap of categories different from 
those available as a result of the 
·breaking up of ships. Besides, very 
fEW re-rolling mills in the country 
would be able to u11lise the types 
.(If re-rollable scrap that would be 
.available from the dismantling of the 
ships. Thus there is hardly any 
scope for allowing import of old ships 
for breaking up purposes with a view 
to utilisation of scrap for home 
consumption, as the demand for con-
sumption 'If scrap accruing therefrom 
iII the country 'is very limited. How-
ever, according to the existing policy, 
applications for iInport of old ships 
for breaking up purposes are consider-
ed on merits of each case, provided 
the possibility of earning foreign ex-
change by exports of resultant scrap 
.and material so as to result in a net 
earning of foreign exchange, is con-
clusively established to the satisfac-
tion of the Chief Controller of Im-
ports and Exports. 
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